
 

 

These are the minutes from the February 8, 2011 meeting of the Hanover Board of Health.  Present were Mr. 

John Dougherty – Chair, Mr. Walter Moran – Board Member, Mrs. Lynn White – Board Member and Mr. 

Anthony Marino –Health Agent. 

 

Having a quorum, Mr. Dougherty called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. 

 

The Board reviewed the correspondence folder and signed a food permit. 

 

New Business: 

Mrs. White moved to approve the January 25, 2011 minutes as written, Mr. Moran second, so voted unanimously.    

 

Mrs. White updated the Board on the upcoming DEA drug pick up day on April 30, 2011, once we get confirmation 

we will advertise the event.  The Board discussed holding it at the Council on Aging instead of Town Hall. 

 

The Board requested Mr. Marino look into getting information with regard to the status of Forge Pond and the water 

quality. 

 

Plans: 
84 Bradford Road – Mr. Moran moved to approve the septic repair plans submitted by Webby Engineering dated 

August 9, 2010 with the variances as listed on the plan.  Deed Restricted.  2nd by Mrs. White, all in favor. 

 

18 Lincoln Lane – Mrs. White moved to approve the septic repair plans submitted by Robert Crawford, PE dated 

January 10, 2011 with variances as listed on the plan.  Deed Restricted. 2nd by Mr. Moran, all in favor. 

 

1100 Webster Street – Mr. Moran moved to approve the septic repair plans submitted by McGlone Enterprises 

dated February 8, 2011 with the variances as listed on the plan.  Deed Restricted. 2nd by Mrs. White, all in favor. 

 

Lot 7B Henry’s Lane – Approved by the Board 

 

Mr. Marino updated the board on the following issues: 

 

1. Siam Cuisine now has a current Serve Safe certificate for the restaurant. 

 

2. We received an email from Roberts Animal Hospital with regard to where the money that the Town collects for 

the rabies clinic and how it is distributed.  Mr. Marino will send an email to them and explain that it is deposited into 

the General Fund. 

 

3.  Mr. Marino updated the board on the roof collapse at 342 Circuit Street and the effect on the sewage treatment 

plant at that location. 

 

4. Outback Steakhouse had a sewer back up ten days ago and the Health Office was just notified about it on Monday 

February 7, 2011.  Nancy Funder went out and spoke with the one of the Cooks at Outback and the Manager of 

Aeropostle to discuss what happened and how it was cleaned up.  Mr. Marino will send a letter ordering Outback to 

clean their external grease trap. 

 

5. Dunkin Donuts located on Columbia Road submitted a failed Title V inspection after they were ordered to get one 

done.  Mr. Marino met with Jack O’Leary from Merrill Associates and discussed possible solutions.  Mr. Marino 

advised the Board that Mr. O’Leary will be coming in with an alternative solution and making a presentation to the 

Board.  In the meantime, Mr. Marino has ordered them to pump their tanks every two weeks until the system is 

repaired. 

 

Mrs. White moved to adjourn, 2nd by Mr. Moran, so voted unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 7:41 p.m. 


